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Ciaran Dean

From: Planning (Isles of Scilly)
Subject: FW: Planning application P/20/35

From: Tom Mitchell <PROVIDED>  
Sent: 30 June 2020 15:59 
To: Planning (Isles of Scilly) <planning@scilly.gov.uk> 
Subject: Re: Planning application P/20/35 

 
Dear Sir/Madam  
 
Further to my 21 June email I wish to make the following additional representation in respect of the above 
planning application. 
 
I would like to add my support to the representations made by Stuart Moore and Barbara Moulson. 
 
The Mermaid Car Park’s 18 spaces are often full.  Any reduction in the number of spaces available to the 
virtually non-existent electric vehicles on St. Mary’s in this car park would create problems elsewhere in the 
Hugh Town area.   
 
Vehicles in excess of the number of spaces available for them in the Mermaid Car Park would no doubt end 
up being illegally parked on the yellow lines in The Bank area and elsewhere. 
 
The Mermaid Car Park‘s 18 spaces are usually full by 08:00 during the tourist season, including cars parked 
all day by the tripper boatmen. 
 
This season has not yet started, however at lunchtime today I noticed that 17 of the 18 spaces were 
full.  Please see attached photos. 
 
If despite the representations against, a number of electric vehicle parking bays and charging points are 
approved by the planning department I suggest that they be kept to a maximum of 2, for the exclusive use of 
the proposed new GO-EV community car share scheme vehicles, with the remaining 16 spaces available for 
general use. 
 
Yours truly 
 
Tom Mitchell 
Pier House 
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